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To:  House Committee on Health Care 

From: Richard Donovan, Legislative Specialist, OSBA 

Date: May 21, 2019 

Re:  SB 665-A explanation 

SB 665-A would require the Oregon Department of Education (ODE) to revise the medication OAR for 

schools to permit the school district to optionally choose to store the anti-overdose medication 

naloxone. It is a targeted bill about rulemaking. Naloxone is commonly called Narcan. OSBA is the chief 

proponent of the bill. 

Naloxone is a nasal spray that will temporarily stop opioid-related overdoses in-progress. It works by 

binding to opioid receptors in the brain in place of opioid drugs. There is little- to no-risk if someone is 

administered naloxone outside of an overdose. It will not have an adverse effect. In this regard it is 

similar to an EpiPen. Reflecting the de minimus risk, in 2017 the Legislature passed HB 3440. That bill 

removes liability for administration of naloxone, clearing the way for naloxone to be administered more 

freely than other prescription medications. 

Nick Troxel is a school board member in Tillamook. Nick is also detective. In 2018 he contacted OSBA to 

find out how his district could put in place a policy for naloxone training, including safe storage and 

administration of the drug. With the advent of HB 3440 (2017), and other related legislation, the barrier 

to enacting these policies is the OAR governing medication usage in schools, OAR 581-021-0037.  

Specifically, the problem is in OAR 581-021-0037(3)(c), which says:  

 

For school districts, (B) and (C) are the problems. The interplay between the requirement for specific 

written permission and the requirement that the student is named by the prescriber. Because it is an 

anti-overdose medication, Naloxone is prescribed to the person administering the medication, not the 

person to whom the medication is administered. 

SB 665-A is a narrow bill to address this problem in rule. It would require ODE, in consultation with the 

Oregon Health Authority, to revise this rule to permit schools the option for policies to safely train, 

store, and administer naloxone. 

The bill passed out of the Senate unanimously with four Senators excused and there is no known 

opposition to the bill. I ask for your support for SB 665-A. 

https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action?ruleVrsnRsn=234579

